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A Benefit Partner Formal Agreement between the organizations was signed in August 2020.  The 

preamble reads says the two groups “agree to work together to provide benefits to members of the 

Alumni Association and to increase exposure and membership for the UMRA.”  The agreement says each 

group will list the other on its website, mention the other at least annually in communications with our 

members, and provide “Assistance in other ways, on a project-by-project basis, and only by agreement 

of both partners.”  The agreement is good for two years, but is renewable if both groups agree. 

 

The Alumni Association holds many events throughout the year and UMRA was anticipating 

participating in some of them; e.g. a Twins game as part of their “UofM Days” program.  There was hope 

that Alumni Association would attend and sponsor an UMRA lunch.  All such events were cancelled this 

year because of the Coronavirus crisis. 

 

A golden opportunity for mutual assistance grew out that crisis.  Both groups cancelled live events and 

moved to Zoom technology.  UMRA cancelled its monthly forums and workshops, replacing them with 

Zoom events, each recorded.  The Alumni Association did the same with their events, but further.  It 

created a Zoom clearinghouse to access recordings of popular events across the University.  The 

clearinghouse is called Gold Mind.  With the permission of our presenters, over two dozen UMRA 

presentations were reposted on the Gold Mind site this year.  As of late May, UMRA presentations on 

Gold Mind had been viewed by several hundred people, nearly as many as watched the recordings on 

our own site.  (Of course most UMRA members had watched those presentations live.) 

In a separate activity, I wrote an article for the Winter 2021 issue of the Minnesota Alumni magazine: 

“Still Making Change: U of M retirees continue to enhance the legacy of their former employer.”  The 

article was based on my analysis of UMRA’s Professional Development for Retirees Grant (PDGR) 

program.  This was a wonderful opportunity to publicize the value of retirees, UMRA, and the PDGR 

program. 
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